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B O O N E S L I C K  T R A I L  Q U I L T E R S ’  G U I L D  

Day Chapter 

Monday, July 1, 2013 

9:00 am Sit ‘n Sew 

10:00 Free Motion Quilting Class 

12 noon Salad Luncheon 

1:00 pm Meeting, Program, Show and Tell 

 

Star l ight  P iece maker s’  
Chapter  Meeting  

 

Thur.  Ju ly 11,  2013  
Door s Open at  6 pm  

Meeting and Pr ogr am at  7 PM  
 

Fa ir view Met h od is t  Ch ur c h  

Editor:  Marilyn Wooldridge 

BTQG STARLIGHT PIECEMAKERS 

COUNTY FAIR! 
 

On July 11, we will have our own County Fair.  The hot 

pad challenge entries have been turned in and are being 

judged by an independent judge.  Prizes and ribbons will 

be awarded at the fair.  The fair is  for fun and to have 

interaction with other Guild members.  I challenge you to 

get acquainted with a member you don’t really know.   
 

We will have a General Store.  We have had donations 

from past and current members.  You are encouraged to 

donate a new or used item to the General Store.   
 

 * Jar of homemade jam or pickles 

 * Seedlings  

 * Veggies from you garden 

 * Unwanted fat quarters 

 * Quilting tools 

 * Quilting book 
 

The fair food will include all your favorites—hot dogs, 

nachos, and food on a stick.   
  

There will be lots of door prizes and games and you can 

win a dessert at the “Cake Walk”.  If you would like to 

help at one of the games, please call Judi, at 660-734-

0358. 

 

A visit from a special guest “Madame 

Pincushion” who will be giving quilt for-

tunes. 

 

 
 

The July meeting is sure to be exciting as the first meeting 

of the new (fiscal) year for the Starlight Piecemakers.  We 

have new officers, new activities planned, new interest 

groups forming, and new opportunities to serve your 

guild.  I look forward to seeing you there on July 11. 
 

 

   Kaye  Mallory 

SALAD LUNCHEON & SMALL WONDERS 
 

I’m looking forward to being your next president 

of the Day Chapter.  It will  not be easy to be fol-

lowing Carol Tummons, who makes everything 

such fun.  However, I will do my best and am al-

ways open to your comments, thoughts and sug-

gestions.  What a great way to start off my term in 

July with a “Sit and Sew” at 9:00, “Free Motion 

Quilting Class at 10:00 and a “Salad Luncheon” at 

12:00.  Please remember to bring your own serv-

ing utensils.   
 

Also, since July is a special month, bring any pa-

triot quilts along with your regular  Show and Tell 

items.   

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

We will have a short program about Interest 

Groups and Karon Huggler will introduce you to 

“Small Wonders”. 
 

I can’t think of a better day than sharing food and 

fellowship with  fellow quilters. 
 

See you July 1.  Mary Peterson 

REMEMBERREMEMBERREMEMBER———Starlight Piecemakers will meet on July !!!Starlight Piecemakers will meet on July !!!Starlight Piecemakers will meet on July !!!   
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Regular meetings of the Guild are held on 
the first Monday of the month at 1:00 pm 
and the first Thursday of the month at 7:00 
pm at the Fairview United Methodist 
Church, 3200 Chapel Hill Rd., Columbia, 
Missouri.  
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Newsletter deadline is the Wednesday 
after the Executive Board Meelting at 6:30 
pm, of each month. E-mail items to: 
mmwooly@yahoo.com  

Published monthly by Booneslick Trail Quilt-
ers’ Guild, a not-for-profit organization, es-
tablished in 1978, and dedicated to educat-
ing its members and the community in the 
art and appreciation of quilt making. 

Treasurer's REPORT 
Submitted by  

Judi Kirkpatrick 

As of June 10, 2013 
 

Checking Acct. Balance $   10,105.16 

Savings                        $     1,033.68      

CD's (2) $   10,834.96 

Total Combined Balance $   21,973.80 

  

Number of Members 196 

  

Fiscal Year Beginning    
Balance 

$   15,215.89 

FYTD Income $   18,701.45 

FYTD Expenses   ($23,812.18) 

Current Checking Acct. Bal. $   10,105.16 

2013-2014 

 

Elected Officers 

BTQG Executive Board 

 

 

 

CEO Chairman Sharon Lawler 573-696-0102 

Vice-Chairman Hank Botts 573-424-1190 

Secretary Betty White 573-696-3776 

Treasurer Judi Kirkpatrick 573-397-4021 

Day Chapter President Mary Petersen 573-289-4120 

Starlight Chapter President Kaye Mallory 660-349-5128 

Past CEO Dennis Smith 573-445-7787 

   

Appointed Chairpersons   

Librarians Merril Winfield 
Myrna Powers 

Robin Heider 

573-446-8676 

Historian Virginia Peterson 573-442-0042 

Retreat  Barb Nixon 
*** 

573-239-1039 

Service Project Irmgard Marsh 
Commie Richards 

573-230-6196 
573-256-3076 

Newsletter Marilyn Wooldridge 660-848-2213 (h) 
573-289-2957 © 

Membership Booklet Alice Leeper 573-489-1458 

Webmaster Willie Morris 573-445-4217 

Membership Corrine Remeika 573-445-7574 

Hospitality   

Quilt Show   

Day Chapter Program  Chair Brenda Austin 573-657-2332 

Starlight  Program Chair Alice Leeper 573-489-1458 

*Executive Board of Directors 

monthly meetings minutes are located 

on the Guild’s webpage. 

*** Barb Nixon has a large committee that will be helping 

with the Winter Retreat.  There isn’t room to list them all 

above in the list of Guild committees members, but it is 

great to see so many volunteers  that I wanted to publically 

acknowledge their involvement— 
 

Martha Eberhard, Dianne Jackson Lauri Rich, Kristin 

Kunze, Alice Leeper, Maria DeLamatre, Janet Sapp, Julie 

Martin , Lauri Murphy - thanks to all! 

Annual dues are $30.00 for the fiscal 

year of July 1 to June 30.  Dues are pay-

able the 1st of July. 

     

    Library Notes 
 

 
Latest additions to the shelves: 
 

 Leah Day—365 Free Motions  
              Quilting Designs 
 

 Stephanie Whitson—Message on the Quilt 
                            Shadow on the Quilt 
 

 Donated by Bettina Havig—4 Booklets from  
                 various Japanese exhibitions  
 

     Why buy when you can borrow? 
                    Happy Quilting—Merril 

Quilt-A-Gram 
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Ladies:  I would like to thank all the people 

who helped with programs over the past year.  

I would especially like to thank the quilt hold-

ers I grabbed at meetings with speakers who 

had lots of quilts to show. 

   Judi Kirkpatrick 

 

 

 

 

 

In Memorial  

 

A donation was made (to the BTQG) 

in the memory of my daughter, De-

siree White.  Although she was not 

yet a quilter we were planning a 

rock and roll t-shirt.  I know she 

would  have done enjoyed it greatly, 

and probably even caught the pas-

sion we share. 

 

So many of you guild members have 

been supportive to me, with cards, 

hugs, words, messages, and other 

sharing.  I am so appreciative.  

Thank you all. 

 

  Linda Karns 

For Sale:  2008 Janome JP76 0 
 

Included is a quilt piecing foot kit 

and Sew Steady Table topper.  In-

cludes special stitches applique, 

overcast, smocking, cross stitch, but-

tonhole.  Runs great; seldom used.  

Weighs only 11 lbs.  All for $300.00. 

 

Peg Queathem at 573 445-7689 

To you from Boo! 
 

The new member social in June introduced 

members to a variety of beginning quilts 

and recent projects.  It was delightful to 

see the talent and to see growth.  We heard 

many stories and learned how everyone is 

dedicated to producing projects using a 

variety of methods. After the meeting one 

member reported her enjoyment of the  

meeting and commented that it was like 

attending an AA meeting.  It was a pleas-

ant evening and we hope the new members 

felt welcome and ready to continue their 

talent. 
 

Time to start a new year in the guild. 

 

   Boo! Kula 

Eternal Triangles Workshop 
A scrap quilt class 

by Bettina Havig 

Friday, September 13, 2013 
9:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 

Cost of workshop $20.00 
 

Explore the endless options of quilts made essential-
ly from right angle triangles. By participating in an 
optional exchange of fabrics to expand you scrap 
collection even quilters with a small stash can make 
a quilt with up to two hundred fabrics. Cutting and 
piecing are simple and the design options are both 
exciting and mesmerizing. Students will receive three 
patterns for table runners using the blocks they 
make in class. 
 

This workshop is limited to 20 participants. 
 

Registration available in August newsletter. 
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Please contact Hank Botts, Vice CEO, with information 

regarding interest group meetings. Feel free to attend any 

group listed in the calendar. It’s  advisable to call the con-

tact for up to date information. Hank can be reached at 

573-424-1190 or jackandhank@mchsi.com.  

Interest groups that are sanctioned by the guild and are 

open to any member are listed in the newsletter. Interest 

groups that are not open to all guild members (i.e. closed 

because they are full) will not be listed in the calendar. If 

anyone is  interested in starting a new interest groups or 

stitching group they are welcome to do so. 

 

 

Guild related or sponsored activities are included in the Master Calendar. 

Interest groups that are currently closed are noted with ‡‡. For additional 

    information, call the contact person listed.  New interest groups may be formed at any time.                                             

Please contact Vice CEO, Hank Botts, 573-424-1190 or email jackandhank@mchsi.com 

BOARD AND CHAPTER EVENTS 

Date Time Event Place & Contact 

 

1 July 9:00 AM 
Day Chapter Sit and Sew 

12 Noon Salad Luncheon 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

Mary Petersen      573-289-4120 
  

1 July 1:00 Day Chapter Meeting 
Fairview United Methodist Church 

Mary Petersen     573-446-2335 
  

11 July 7:00 PM 
Starlight Piecemakers 

Doors open 6:00 to sew, visit, eat 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

Kaye Mallory   660-349-5128 
  

8 July 6:30 PM Board of Directors Meeting 
at DBRL (library) Conf Rm A 

Sharon Lawler   573-696-0102 

  
10 July 5:00 PM Newsletter Deadline 

Marilyn Wooldridge 

mmwooly@yahoo.com               
660-848-2213(h)  573-289-2957 (c) 

SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS 

 

1 July 10:00 AM Skills Group/Free Motion Quilting 
Fairview United Methodist Church 

class by Marilyn Smith 

 

10 July 10:00 AM Small Wonders--New Group 
at Oasis 

contact Karon Huggler   443-7410 

 

11 July 9:30-11:30 Sassy Stitchers (Day Appliqué) 
at DBRL (library) 

contact Donna Burris   474-4338 
 

15 July 1:00 PM 
EZ2B Stitchers 

(Handmade Quilts) 

at Quilt 4 U 

contact Linda Sandlin   814-1629 
 

18 July 9:00 AM English Paper Piecing 
For location, contact 

Joan Westcott   874-8160 

 

1 July By email Mystery Quilt 
contact Cecile Mazan               

cemmazan@gmail.com 

‡‡CLOSED SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS 

  

in Aug. 

 

9:00 AM 

‡‡ Row by Row/Pushing the Limits 

(meets Oct, Jan, March, May, Aug) 
Jackie Berry 660-651-9770 

 

8 July 

 

2:30 PM 
‡‡Innovators Joan Westcott   874-8160 

 

25 July 

 

9:00 AM 
‡‡Red Work Myrna Powers   573-445-0766 

mailto:mmwooly@yahoo.com
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Day Chapter Final  Exchange Block Winners— 

I’m Betty White and I am one of the lucky people to be chosen for this last group of ex-

change blocks.  I have been a member of BTQG since 2009, getting a late start because of 

teaching for 35 years.  Retirement is now allowing me time to do some of those items on by 

“bucket list”.   

I enjoy traveling and nothing pleases me more than combining shop hoping and quilting with 

my travels.  I’m looking forward to a New England/Canadian Quilt Cruise this October and 

another to Panama in April.   Between trips I find time to play with my granddaughter who will 

be 3 in August.   

My husband is a fiddle, playing traditional “old time” music.  He teaches, yearly, at a Youth 

Fiddle Camp in Bethel, Missouri and I provide a quilt for the group to auction to raise money 

for a camp scholarship.  This year’s was finished just hours before needing to be delivered.  

As you might guess, I’m still trying to decide on my block but I will have everything ready for 

distribution at the July meeting.  I ‘m looking forward to seeing you there.  

Dear Quilters, 

  I am so excited to be one of the last Friendship Quilt recipients!  My name was one of two 

pulled in the day group this June. I am new to the guild as I started in July of 2012.  Steve 

and I have lived in Columbia for 11 years now following his retirement from the Air Force.  

I taught middle school until this year and so am now happily spending more time with 

friends and quilting, sewing and crafts as well as reading and learning to cook again.  The 

quilt I have chosen is a basic nine patch with a twist.  The colors are set so that when fin-

ished it will be an American flag.  I have made up the baggies with all nine patches so all I 

need is for you to put it together according to the directions and sign in the white space.  I 

have really enjoyed the presentations this year, the friendship and interest from members 

and appreciate the work you do for service projects.  It will be an honor to have a quilt rep-

resenting my new quilting friends!  Thank you for your support! 

         Christi Brietzke       

Quilt Shows and Workshops  in the Area 
 

Piece and Plenty Quilt Guild of Rolla will host the 

Ozark Festival of Quilts Show Sat, Oct 5th 9:00-5:00 

and Sun, Oct 6th noon-5:00 at Rolla Middle School—

1111 Soest Road, Rolla  

 200+ Quilts 

 2013 Hoffman Challenge Exhibit 

  Silent Auctions & Boutique & Bed Turning 

 Demonstrations & & Mystery Exhibit 

 Appraisals & Vendors & Quilts for  Sale 

More info: www.pieceandplenty.com   

    or contact  Karen Lyman 573-578-3047 or  

        Yvonne Meloy 573-364-6210 

Prairie Pine Quilt Guild Workshop 
 Monday, July 1, 2013 7:00 pm 

Maggie Bonanomi 

 

The Guild is pleased to present Maggie Bo-

nanomi,  

Lexington, MO, will share her experiences, 

inspirations and vintage-looking projects that she 

creates.  She has a special sense of color and style 

that are influenced by her life experiences and the 

1840’s “Butternut House” which she calls home.  

Please join us for this innovative program to inspire 

your quilting. 
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P.O. Box 542 

Columbia, MO 65205-542 

O u r  M e e t i n g  P l a c e  
 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

3200 Chapel Hill Road 

Columbia, MO 65203 

Starlight Piecemakers’ 
Chapter Meeting 

 

Thursday, July  11, 2013 
Doors open at 6 pm 

Meeting and Program at 7 pm 
 

    County Fair 
 

Fairview United Methodist Church 
 

Bring a Quilt for Show and Tell 
 

 

         Day Chapter        
Monday, July 1, 2013 
       9—1 Sit and Sew 

10 am Free Motion Machine Group 
        12 noon Salad Luncheon 

  1—Business Meeting and Program 
 

Special Interest 

Groups 
 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

 

BTQG is on the Web 
 

HTTP://BTQG.MISSOURI.ORG 

 

Othella Reed 7/2/2013 

Edith Leeper 7/3/2013 

Mindy Smith 7/9/2013 

Lauri Rich 7/9/2013 

Sally Johnson 7/10/2013 

Corinne Remeika 7/11/2013 

Fern Turner 7/11/2013 

Anita Robert 7/20/2013 

Susan Kelley 7/21/2013 

Nancy Skelly 7/21/2013 

Nancy Graviett 7/27/2013 

Nancy Kennedy 7/29/2013 

  

  

  

Enjoy the fireworks, apple pie, 

 family and friends this July. 




